Fossoway and District Community Council

Minutes of Meeting

 2nd March 2010
1. Attending: S Morrison,  T Wigman-Duffy,  S Anderson, M Anness,               
K Bothwick,    Cllrs.  W Robertson,  M Barnacle
15 Members of the public
Apologies: A Lavery, A Cheape
2.  Declarations of interest: There were no declarations of interest.
3. Community Policing- PC Ishbel Wallace reported 2 incidents: vandalism at the Post Office and a break-in, both at Crook of Devon. 
There has been a high profile effort by the police to reduce speeding on the A977 and they were also targeting seat-belt and mobile phone use.
4. Minutes of the last meeting – There were no amendments and the minutes were signed off.
5. Matters Arising:
 – Mitigation measures for the A977:  Sandy reported that the meeting to agree mitigation measures for the A977 had been a success.  To come within budget it had been agreed to cut plans to upgrade one footpath in Powmill and one in Crook of Devon. Instead, there would be a Vehicle Activated sign and a Pelican crossing at Drum, and 2 bus shelters, one at Balado and one at the Gartwhinzean.
       - War Memorial, Blairingone: It was agreed November 2008 at a meeting between PKC, the developers of the church (Profile Projects) and Cllr. Barnacle, that the developers would remove the memorial to the back wall of the site and that the council would provide a path for visitors to see it.  All were in agreement with this proposal.  Nothing has been done to the memorial so far and it was agreed that a letter should be sent to PKC and the developers to remind them of their commitment.
      - Strategy Group: There are to be 4 public meetings held to determine a new Single Development Plan Scheme for Perth & Kinross and Fossoway. The public are urged to attend to have their say.
Crook of Devon and Drum, Thursday 4th March

Powmill and Rumbling Bridge, Thursday 11th March

Blairingone, Wednesday 24th March

Carnbo, Monday 29th March

Details about meetings will be posted on Notice Boards.
      -Wind Farm development: The wind farm planned for Saline has been rejected by the planners of Fife. It was also rejected by all the councillors at their February meeting.  It is not known if ABO will appeal.
       -T in the Park: Concerns have been raised about the policing of the campsite this year.  A letter will be sent to organisers to express these concerns about security.

         Scottish Water: A letter would be sent to Scottish Water by the C.C. regarding waste water in Blairingone.

6. Community Council Business –7 members were elected onto the C.C.     New members were welcomed and office bearers announced.
Sandy Morrison: Chair

A Lavery: Vice Chair, Planning

Trudy Wigman-Duffy: Secretary

Kevin Bothwick:  Treasurer

Sheila Anderson:  Minute Secretary

Marion Anness: Community Officer

Angus Cheape:  Environment

Other jobs would be split between the committee.

Sandy asked Ramsey Cooper if he was willing to be co-opted onto the committee. Rod Paterson would be co-opted for meetings when roads were being discussed.
Sandy thanked Rod Paterson and Hugh Wallace for their contribution to the C.C.

                   Funding for the year has been increased to £450 to cover the cost of lets.
7. PKC Business, Councillor’s Report –Cllr. Barnacle has written to PKC asking about the level of support given to C.C’s in the rest of Scotland to see how it compares to Perth and Kinross.  He expressed a hope that the public will respond to the Strategy Meetings by attending and consider the impact of population growth in the area and its inevitable impact.
Cllr Robertson reported his concerns about Perth going for City Status. This may have implications for the area in terms of population growth, jobs, resources, infrastructure and educational facilities. A need for social housing was raised.                                 
8. Planning Applications-
Ken Thompson sent his apologies but would attend the next meeting after he had seen the education and transport departments
10/00182/FLL Easter Coldrain Farm House, Coldrain, KY13 0QW – Alteration and extension to dwellinghouse. No Comment.
09/02169/FLL Former Farm Steadings, Claysike, Fossoway – revisions to plots 1,2 & 7 of 07/003 18/FUL. No Comment.

10/00162/IPL Crook of Devon House, Main Street, Crook of Devon KY13 0UQ Renewal of existing consent (06/02527/OUT) for the erection of 2 dwelling houses with garages, in principle – Crook of Devon House, Main Street, Crook of Devon. No Comment.

9. General Correspondence –All outgoing and incoming correspondence was available for viewing.
10. A.O.C.B – Marion reported that there were no new applications for children attending Blairingone Primary for the coming year and that the role would stay at 5. It was agreed the C.C. would write in support of a plan to ask for an optional, wider catchment area.
Trudy announced that the Kinross-shire fund had grants available for projects, large or small.
*Next Meeting- Tuesday 6th April 2010   7.30pm
Carnbo Hall
All Welcome!

